Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 10 July 2006  at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Edward Kirk (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   David Brodie, Sheila Cowell, Hilary Davies and Anne Stockdale.
IN ATTENDANCE:  City Councillors B Bailey and J R Boughton and local 
                                residents as listed on the attendance sheet

06/38  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillors Joanne Ahmadi  Gail Carroll.
06/39  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 8 May 2006 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record.

06/40  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)  A51 – Signage – The Clerk reported he had written to the Highways Agency with regard to the two signs on the A41/A55 that directed M6 bound traffic on to the A51 but was still awaiting a reply.

2)  A51 – Road Noise – it was felt that the work being done to alleviate road noise arising from the grids was not satisfactory and that this would be a continuing problem as the islands were forcing lorries to run over them.  Councillor Bailey reported he had discussed the situation with the County Engineer who would continue to repair them as damaged occurred rather than take preventative measures. 

3)  The Vicars Cross – the Clerk reported that a meeting was to held on site that Wednesday between the Chairman, Sheila Cowell, Chris Garner of County Engineering and himself when it was hoped significant progress would be made in relation to siting the Cross at the junction of the A51 and Hare Lane.
06/41  THE MAST

City Councillor Brian Bailey reported that he had held two meetings with residents where Mr Owens from T Mobile had visited the site.  Apparently T Mobile  understood that the application was flawed ie. the plans submitted in relation to the comparative heights of trees on the site and the tower, were inaccurate and misrepresented the situation.  The City Council were in the process of arranging a meeting with T Mobile and their senior planners and lawyers to discuss what would be done to alleviate the situation which would hopefully be at least reducing the mast to be 2.5 metres over the actual height of the trees.
Members were keen to work closely with all parties to bring this to a satisfactory conclusion and it was agreed that Councillor Bailey would send the Clerk copies of his letters so that the appropriate letter could then be sent from Littleton Parish Council.
06/42  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)   06/00634/COU – Change of Use of Redundant Stables to Offices – Littleton Old Hall – this had caused considerable disquiet amongst local residents who were very concerned that the property would develop progressively into a business park causing additional traffic, overdevelopment of the site and harm to visual amenity.   Councillor Boughton had arranged for the applicant to talk to the neighbours to explain what was intended and to allay their fears about overdevelopment.  The application was going to Planning Board on 26 July.
2)  06/00746/FUL – Demolition of Existing Buildings, Change of Use of Barn to Dwelling and Construction of Replacement Building – Stamford Lodge, Tarvin Road – it was noted that this application had been withdrawn.
3)  06/00843/FUL – 10 Tarvin Road, Littleton – Bedroom Extension, Conservatory and Alterations to Nursing Home
RESOLVED:  that the application be supported

06/43  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council making reference to a grant for £750 having been offered by the Gowy North Area Panel for siteworks in respect of the Vicars Cross.

RESOLVED: that the report of the Clerk be received
06/44   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



242.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        21.50

3)  Litter Warden    36hrs @ £5.80          


                      208.80
4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – July
                                             30.00
5)  J D H Business Services – Audit Fee




  82.05
06/45  INCOME
RESOLVED :  that the following income be noted:-
1)  War Stock Dividend






  15.78

2)  Bank Interest







    1.29
3)  History of Littleton Book sale (less postage to NZ)


    6.29
06/46  CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £4.97
06/47 CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Chester City Council – The Key – Spring Edition
Cheshire & Merseyside NHS – Ensuring a Patient-led NHS
Mid-Cheshire Footpath Soc – Programme of Walks and Report.

City Councillor B Bailey – copy of letter (19 June 2006) to T Mobile re Mast.

Cheshire County Council – Highways Agency M6 Study – CCC Interim Response

                                         - Eco Management and Audit Scheme

                                         - Cheshire Matters June 2006

Ches Assn of Local Councils – Newsletter June 2006

06/48  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that it be confirmed the next Meeting of the Parish
                       Council  be held on Monday 11 September 2006.
06/49  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1)  53 Tarvin Road – Shed and Lake – Members wondered about the position of the appeal with regard to the timber outbuilding but there was nothing to report apart from concerns expressed by a neighour to the property about spoil from the lake construction.  It was agreed that the Parish Council would keep a watching brief on this.
2)  Application for Addition of Footpath from Heathfields to Fir Tree Lane – Councillor Brodie had been invited by the PROW Officer to walk the route of the application, a definite sign of progress in the matter.

3)  A51 Tarvin Road/Hare Lane/Littleton Lane – concerns were expressed about the hazard from vehicles emerging from Littleton Lane and Hare Lane attempting to cross the main road traffic flow.  Yet again Members called for a ban on turning right at the junction. 
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